NEVADA COUNTY SHERIFF'S OFFICE



SHANNAN MOON

SHERIFF/CORONER
PUBLIC ADMINISTRATOR

NEVADA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Board Agenda Memo

MEETING DATE: September 9, 2025

TO: Board of Supervisors

FROM: Shannan Moon, Sheriff-Coroner-Public Administrator

SUBJECT: Resolution accepting the Department of Alcoholic Beverage Control

(ABC) Alcohol Policing Partnership (APP) Grant in the amount of \$60,000.00 for fiscal year 2025/26 and for costs associated with monitoring compliance of ABC liquor license holders and underage drinking, approving the agreement, and authorizing the Sheriff to execute

the agreement.

RECOMMENDATION: Adopt the resolution

<u>FUNDING</u>: Revenue from the Department of Alcoholic Beverage Control in the amount of \$60,000.00 for fiscal year 2025/26 would impact the Sheriff's Office Operations budget. There will be no impact on the General Fund. This is not a mandatory service.

BACKGROUND: For many years the Nevada County Sheriff has worked in cooperation with the Department of Alcoholic Beverage Control to reduce the number of alcohol-related crimes in the county. In the past, we have been awarded grants that helped fund special programs such as the Minor Decoy and Shoulder Tap Operations. These programs have been quite successful in discouraging the sale of alcohol to minors and encouraging increased compliance of liquor laws among establishments that sell alcohol to the public.

On June 4, 2025, our office received notification that our Request for Proposal (RFP) was selected to receive the ABC APP Grant funding in the amount of \$60,000.00 for fiscal year 2025/26. This grant will continue to fund special enforcement by Nevada County Sheriff's Office regarding illegal use of alcohol by minors, persons furnishing alcohol to minors, or violations of alcohol-related laws.

Initiated and Approved by: Shannan Moon